
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – January 27, 2020 
  

Members Present:    Michele Cormier, John Turner 
  David Woodward, Linda Dupont,     

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
The minutes of January 13, 2020 were approved and signed.  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
The Board of Selectmen spoke with David Woodward of Avitar to get a better understanding of 
the PILT Program. Dave explained that the assessed value would remain the same although an 
agreed amount has been determined between the towns to be paid. 
 
The board reviewed the Energy Audit Recommendations based on the contracted auditor from 
Eversource.  Insulation/Siding/weatherstripping.  It was determined to wait and speak with 
Melissa Elander at the end of February. 
 
The board reviewed and approved two Building Permits: 
 
 01-20  Micucci   Solar Array 
 02-20  Mather    Bathroom 
 
 
The board reviewed the one sealed bid received to address the catch basins and top coat Ran-
dolph Hill Road.  Michele Cormier moved to accept the bid proposed by GMI on the coating and 
catch basin adjustments on Randolph Hill Road as required by the State of NH. John Turner se-
conded. All agreed 
 
Michele Cormier moved to adjourn at 8:00 PM. 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
___________ __________________  __ ___________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
__ excused _______ _____________  ______________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 

Approved 
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